MINUTES OF THE GRADUATE COMMITTEE

CALIFORNIA STATE UNIVERSITY, FRESNO

5241 N. Maple, M/S TA 43

Fresno, California 93740-8027

Office of the Academic Senate Ext. 8-2743

February 19, 2013

Members Present:  
M. Wilson (Chair), S. Brown-Welty, C. Fry Bohlin, T. Lopez, N.P. Mahalik, D. Vera, P. Trueblood, T. Wein. 

Members excused:
R. Raeisi
Guest:
M. Varela, Graduate Evaluations Coordinator
The meeting was called to order by Chair Wilson at 2:00 p.m. in TA #117.

1. Minutes. 
MSC to approve the minutes of Feb 05, 2013 as amended.

2.
Agenda.
MSC to approve the agenda as distributed.

3.
Communications and Announcements.

(a) Dean Brown-Welty clarified the questions about semester off and continuous enrollment. 

(b) Chair Wilson mentioned that the following week’s agenda will include 2nd reading for Professional Science Master’s in Water Resource Management. 
(c) Dean Brown-Welty communicated that Engineering’s new option is ready to be sent to Graduate curriculum subcommittee. Thereafter it will come to University Graduate Committee.

4.
Proposed revisions to the Program Review Policy and Procedures.


Dean Brown-Welty opened up the subject matter for discussion. She mentioned that since last time we talked, there have been lots of changes to the proposed program review and policy procedure. The major changes are (i) year 1 is the planning year, (ii) in year 4, the annual report will become part of the Outcomes-based Self Study, (iii) program will be reviewed by the external reviewer in year 5. (iv) Another major change to the proposed policy and procedure is that GE will be considered as a program for program review.
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Members discussed the proposed revisions to the policy and procedure. Members agreed (i) with the AP & P revision that separates the procedure from the policy and (ii) to take the proposal to the senate jointly (AP & P and UGC). It was concluded that policy should have planning + data collection + reporting. While every program should include assessment of the 5 WASC components, there should be flexibility in designing the instruments to collect data. Emphasis should be outcome-based program assessment and review. 
5.
MSC: to adjourn at 3:00 pm

The next scheduled meeting for the Graduate Committee is Tuesday, February 26, 2013 at 2:00 pm in TA 117.

Agenda:

1.
Approval of the Minutes of 2/19/13.
2.
Approval of the Agenda of 2/26/13.
3.
Communications and Announcements.

4. 
2nd reading for Professional Science Master’s in Water Resource Management
5.
Continued discussion of proposed revisions to Program Review Policy.
